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Greetings,

In late July, the Posey Solar team authorized a subcontractor to perform 
geotech work and piling tests at locations leased to the project. This testing 
was intended to continue for three weeks, but in response to local feedback, 
we halted the testing.

Now, based on further discussions with landowners and tenant farmers, we 
are re-entering these locations to remove the steel piles that were installed. 
The removal of this equipment is intended to prevent potential damage to 
farm equipment during harvest or other field work.

This work is anticipated to be start as early as Friday (8/27). No additional 
crop damage is anticipated. Advance notice will be provided to both the 
landowner and the tenant farmer. 

This is not a resumption of testing but a preventative measure to protect farm 
equipment.

Questions or concerns about this work should be directed to local 
representative Stacy Wagner at stacy@poseysolarproject.com or 
812-573-0032 or land agent Brad Blount at bblount@tenaska.com or 
334-796-3353.

Thank you!


